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June 8, 2017 

Union Comment On Notice To Employees

All, 

Many of you have wondered why HUD distributed a Notice to All Employees yesterday. The Federal Labor 
Relations Authority (FLRA) required HUD to send out the Notice by email and to post it on bulletin boards 
to settle a complaint of an unfair labor practice that the Union filed against HUD.  

The Union had filed two complaints with the FLRA because HUD did not respond properly to the Union’s 
request for information related to a proposed new Personnel Security and Suitability Policy handbook. 
Local 476 Steward Jerry Gross represented the Union in this matter, demonstrating to the FLRA why the 
information and documentation requested was essential. The FLRA required HUD to provide all available 
information and to distribute the Notice as HUD’s public commitment to respond to Union requests for 
information in a timely manner in the future. 



2

We expect another posting and email notice soon, relating to Employee and Labor Relations’ refusal to negotiate 
proposals related to the Presidential Management Fellows Program.  The Council continues to work hard to 
represent you, during a very difficult time. 

Holly Salamido 
President, Council 222 of HUD Locals 

(The Notice and other pertinent documents can be found on the ULP page on our website: 
http://afgecouncil222.com/nulp.htm

DO NOT HIT REPLY to send in a comment or question, this mailbox is used to send alerts only.
To become a member and support our continued good work, complete an SF-1187, and give it to your Local President 
Don’t know who your Local President is? Go to http://www.afgecouncil222.com/naboutus.htm for more information. 

This e:alert is for HUD AFGE bargaining unit employees


